
January 31, 2022 

To the Chairman of the Committee on Federal and State Affairs,  

 Regarding SB 179, designating February 15 of each year as Susan B. Anthony Day in the 

state of Kansas. I want to express my support for this bill.   

 In an article in 1890 published in Women’s Journal it states:  

‘No one who knows her even thinks of Miss Anthony as an old woman. And in one hundred 

years from now, the name of Susan B. Anthony will rank in history with that of Lincoln and 

Washington, as one who was bravest and best in the darkest hour of the most unpopular warfare 

ever waged for humanity.’ – Rose Miller Avery 

 Miss Anthony spent her lifetime fighting for others, I would like to be known as someone 

who is now fighting for her. 

 

Shannon Gardner 

2504 Wilson Ave 

Leavenworth, KS  66048 


